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Following is a summary of the meeting of the Soundscape Advisory Committee that was held on 
October 28th, 2016 at Aéroports de Montréal’s Head Office. 

 
Present : 
 

 Christiane Beaulieu, Aéroports de Montréal  

 Pierre-Paul Pharand, Aéroports de Montréal 

 Aref Salem, Responsible for Transportation, City of Montreal / Councillor, Borough of  
Saint-Laurent 

 Edgar Rouleau, Mayor, City of Dorval 

 Alan DeSousa, Mayor, Borough of Saint-Laurent 

 Morris Trudeau, Mayor, City of Pointe-Claire 

 Sylvain Caron, Transports Québec 

 Rémi Désert, Transport Canada 

 Mena Salib, Air Canada 

 Jérôme Gagnon, NAV Canada 

 Anne Marcotte, Aéroports de Montréal 
 
 
Absent : 
 

 George Petsikas, Air Transat 

 Philippe Serafino, American Airlines 

 Nathalie Beaulieu, Skyservice 
 
 
Secretary : 
 

 Anne-Marie Urban, Aéroports de Montréal 
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A. INDICATORS – SUMMER 2016 
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Runway Use Statistics – May 2016 (night/day combined) 
 

 
 

Runway Use Statistics – June 2016 (night/day combined) 
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Runway Use Statistics – July 2016 (night/day combined) 
 

 
 

Runway Use Statistics – August 2016 (night/day combined) 
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B. SUMMARY OF NIGHT FLIGHTS – SUMMER 2016 
 

The summer 2016 summary of night flights (May to August) is presented to the Committee. 236 ad-hoc 
exemptions were granted for the summer of 2016. 7 exemption requests were refused (files were 
transmitted to Transport Canada). 
 
ADM continues to rigorously evaluate every request for exemption. It is noted that the restricted operation 
hours apply only to flights operated with an aircraft weighing more than 45,000 kg and that only these 
flights are required to submit an exemption request.  
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C. CONSTRUCTION WORK – SUMMER 2016 
 

Runway 06R-24L has been closed since October 24. Operations at its full length are scheduled to 
resume on November 1, if weather conditions are favourable. A newsletter will be sent to citizens. This 
newsletter is distributed via e-mail to all citizens who request it, to elected officials, and to the committee 
members. Copies are also posted on the ADM website. 

 
An overview of work planned for the summer of 2017 will be presented at the next committee meeting, in  
December. 

 


